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A Message from your 2016 - 2018 Iowa State President,  Betty Wade  

 

Happy Spring!!!  I see some fresh greenery popping up around; according to what I 
am hearing, the tulips in Pella will be sprouting early so we can enjoy the blooms at 
our State Convention there.  Hope you are all planning on attending April 21 and 
22 to check them out. 

Thank you to all the clubs who submitted reports.  Of our 51 clubs, 47 of you sent 
in reports.  I am amazed at all the great things that you doñsuch a variety of 
community projects.  I am hoping at National Convention in Palm Desert, 
California, we will win lots of awards for our great state of Iowa.  This event is to 
be held June 24-26, 2017.  GFWC has some interesting tours and, Iõm sure, lots of educational speakers. 

GFWC/Iowa State Convention time is fast approaching.  Since Pella is a new venue for our convention, 
we have tried to plan a fun, interesting event.  Something new is a òTaste of Pella.ó  This will be held 
Thursday, April 20, beginning at 4:00 pm.  We will have an authentic Dutch clothing style show followed 
by a dinner of traditional dishes.  After dinner the Dutch Dancers will perform.  The cost for this is 
$26.00.  It will be held at the Royal Amsterdam Hotel.  Come and register early on Thursday afternoon 
and receive your ògoodieó bag which will contain coupon books for shopping in downtown Pella.  I have 
heard there are great bargains featured in the books.  We will also have a Crafts and Wine session after 
dinner on Friday Night to make decorations for the upcoming Mississippi Valley Regional Conference.  
This is the year Iowa is to be the host state, so we all need to work together to make this a Bee-utiful and 
memorable occasion.  It will be held at Honey Creek Lodge at Lake Rathbun located by Centerville.  
Dates again are 22-24.   More info as it gets closer. 

Remember, BEE All You Can Be with GFWC!!! 

Yours in Federation, 

Betty Wade 
GFWC/Iowa President 
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GFWC/Iowa Federation of Womenôs Clubs 

The General Federation of Womenôs Club is an international 

womenôs organization dedicated to community improvement by 

enhancing the lives of others through volunteer service. 

 

2016-2018 GFWC/Iowa Executive Committee 

STATE PRESIDENTðBetty Wade 

PRESIDENT ELECTðEileen Hageman 

FIRST VICE PRESIDENTðBette Kuboushek 

SECOND VICE PRESIDENTðAmy Haney 

RECORDING SECRETARYðDargy Baxter 

TREASURERðCarma Bisinger 

PARLIAMENTARY ADVISORðSue Hass 

SE District DirectorðMary Magill 

NE District DirectorðNancy Tabor 

NW District DirectorðDee Nelson 

SW District DirectorðPeg Anderson 

 

GFWC/Iowa Clubwoman Newsletter is published 3 times a  

year: Summer, Fall, and Spring. 

This newsletter is distributed to members of the GFWC/Iowa 

Board of Directors via email and regular mail if necessary.  

Members of GFWC/Iowa may request to be added to the 

email distribution list by submitting an email address to 

GFWC/Iowa Headquarters at gfwciowa@qwestoffice.net. 

A complete version of the GFWC/Iowa Clubwoman        

Newsletter is available on the GFWC/Iowa web site:  

www.gfwciowa.org 

GFWC/Iowa Executive Board Members, GFWC/Iowa Club 

Presidents/Officers and GFWC /Iowa Standing and Special 

Committee Chairmen and members contributed to the      

content of this newsletter. Future articles and photographs 

may be submitted at any time to Headquarters and are     

subject to the approval of the Editorial Committee. 
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HOUSE RESOLUTION 5393 will soon be coming up for a vote - -  

 

It is VITAL that Congress Provide Funds for Victim Services! 

 
Ladies, this is a call to arms!!!!!  I am asking that every member of GFWC Iowa become      

involved in supporting this issue, so please share the information below with your club     

members as soon as possible.  This bill will be coming up for a vote within the next few 

months, and it is crucial that our Senators and Representatives know how we feel.   

 

H.R. 5393, the Commerce, Justice, Science and Related Agencies Appropriations Act, directly 

impacts the funding of three major programs:  The Violence Against Women Act (VAWA); the 

Victims of Crime Act (VOCA); and the Family Violence Prevention Services Act (FVPSA).  

These programs work together to provide direct services to victims of crime, and the funds 

support the highly important work of Domestic Violence Shelters. These crucial investments in 

our communities save lives, rebuild families, conserve resources, and prevent future crimes. 
 

1.  log in to www.gfwc.org 

2.  Go to the heading entitled òWhat We Doó and click! 

3.  Find the heading òPublic Policyó and click! 

4.  On this page, go to the picture that says òLegislative Action Centeró and click! 

5.  This opens a brand new page, with a rolling picture at the top that addresses issues important to 
women.  Wait for the photo addressing VAWA funding.  Find the TAKE ACTION button - Click! 

6.  Once you enter your personal information and Click! on the small box at the bottom entitled 
òemail opt-inó, your computer will automatically tell you who your senators and representatives 
are and give you a form letter than you can send! 

 

This is so simple and easy to do, and it is so important that we support this 

legislation in every way possible.  Thank you so much for your help.   
 

Cheryl Einsweiler 
Domestic Violence & Awareness Chairman 

          . 

Domestic Violence 

http://www.gfwc.org


HOME LIFE 

As the Adventures in Reading Chairman, I would like to thank all of the members who read and reported 

this last year ɂalso the Club Chairmen for the excellent job they did turning in their reports to the 

District Chairmen.  I was happy to hear from many of the Club Chairmen who appreciated the new 

reporting forms and commented on how easy they were to fill out.  The District Chairs also did a great 

job in getting the District results in to me. 

All I will say for now is that we had a lot of 100% clubs and a lot of books were read!  My full report will 

be given at the State Convention to be held in April. 

I am still hearing from club members that they never received the new report forms.  I will have some 

with me at the  Convention in addition to forms for the club and District Chairmen.  Most used the new 

forms, but not all. 

All of the forms and Reading Lists can be found on our website at gfwciowa.org.  Go to 

gfwciowa.org and click on Special Projects, then click on Adventures in Reading toward the 

bottom of the page in the center.  This page contains all of the information 

needed.  Click on any of the 4 underlined items to bring up the information 

to read or print.  

Great job ladies!  Hope we can do even better next year if everyone gets the 

needed information. 

Karen Havran, Adventures in Reading Chairman 
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Thanks to all the clubs for all your hard work in HOMELIFE COMMUNITY 
SERVICE PROJECTS. It was so much fun to read and summarize your 130 projects and 14 
partnership projects. As clubs, you are doing a great job reporting. Don't forget to write a 
ƴŀǊǊŀǘƛǾŜ ŘŜǎŎǊƛōƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƭǳōΩǎ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘΦ  

Just a reminder, our current partnership programs are Canine Companions and Easter Seals. I 
would encourage each club to do a project related to one of these organizations or to donate 
a monetary amount. 

Program ideas are endless so why not try a new project! 

Please stop by the Home Life booth at State Convention to pick up information. 

Bonita Baughman, Home Life Chairman 

Adventures in Reading  



PAGE 5 GFWC/Iowa Spring 2017 Newsletter 

 

                               
 

                          

 

                              
 

                                 
         

When you attend the GFWC/Iowa State Convention, please bring items to sell in the Country Store and 
bring money to purchase items.   To have a profitable store we need various kinds of items to sell.   

        Following are some possible items you could add to the Country Store:  books, seasonal decorations, 
womenõs colored hankies, old tablecloths with fruit or flowers on them, jewelry, hostas, old Christmas ornaments, 
canned goods (including pickles, salsa, jellies), kitchen towels with a loop on them to hang in the kitchen, 
perennials, house plants, handmade items, salad spinner, fudge to eat, baked goods, noodles, jelly jars, 
scarves, recycled items that you no longer need, etc.    

 

 

 

    

   Order Scrip cards to purchase graduation gifts, anniversary gifts, wedding gifts and 
birthday gifts.  Order Scrip cards to use when traveling ñgas cards, restaurant cards and 
hotel and/or motel cards.  Order Scrip cards to go shopping at your favorite stores or 
eating out with friends.  

   Scrip cards are gift cards purchased through Shop with Scrip.  Look on the  
www.gfwciowa.org to see what cards you can purchase.  Decide what cards you could use 
and send your list to Sandra Phillips at eaglemere50@gmail.com . Add up the cost of the 
cards you ordered and send a check to the GFWC/Iowa Headquarters at GFWC/Iowa, 3839 
Merle Hay Rd, Suite 201, Des Moines, Iowa 50310.  

     Why use Script cards?  GFWC/Iowa receives on the average of 5% on the amount you 
ordered.  On some items the amount received can be as high as 16%.  It does not cost you 
any extra to purchase gift cards in this manner, but it is certainly helpful to GFWC/Iowa.  

     Make your list of gift cards you can use, send it to Sandy, send money to Headquarters; 
and your cards will be sent to you or delivered to you at the GFWC/Iowa State 
Convention.  

 

Country Store!!   

4"/%:z4 4&$0/%4Y 

Karenõs Emporium!! 

 

 for State Convention  

mailto:eaglemere50@gmail.com


COMMUNICATIONS & PUBLIC RELATIONS 
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Thanks for the opportunity to attend your District Conventions.  What a great experience.  I met so many 

wonderful club women, got so many ideas and witnessed some wonderful leadership.  There may have 

been a couple of reminders that perfection is hard to obtain, but what great adaptation and flexibility! 

I am also grateful for our organization after seeing club reports and narratives.  Again, impressive projects 

ÁÎÄ ÎÕÍÂÅÒÓȦ  -Ù ÅÍÐÈÁÓÉÓ ÉÓ ÏÎ ÄÅÖÅÌÏÐÉÎÇ ÌÅÁÄÅÒÓÈÉÐ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÃÌÕÂ ÌÅÖÅÌȢ  7ÅȭÖÅ ÇÏÔ ÍÁÎÙ ÇÒÅÁÔ 

volunteers at the club, district, regional and national levels of GFWC.  Keep up the good work. 

/ÎÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÂÅÓÔ ÔÈÉÎÇÓ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÏÕÒ ÏÒÇÁÎÉÚÁÔÉÏÎ ÉÓ ÔÈÁÔ ×Å ÄÏÎȭÔ ÎÅÅÄ ÔÏ ÇÉÖÅ Á ΣΡΡϷ ÅÁÃÈ ÁÎÄ ÅÖÅÒÙ ÙÅÁÒȢ  )Æ 

you are at a point in your life that 50% effort is the best you can give, that is fine.  There may be a time in 

the future that you want to give 110%.  We appreciate our members at whatever place you are in your life. 

)ȭÍ ÈÏÐÉÎÇ ÔÈÁÔ ÙÏÕ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÁÂÌÅ ÔÏ ÃÏÍÅ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ '&7#Ⱦ)Ï×Á 3ÔÁÔÅ #ÏÎÖÅÎÔÉÏÎȢ  7Å ÈÁÖÅ ÒÅÁÌÌÙ ÅÎÊÏÙÅÄ ÏÕÔ 
state meetings in Pella. The convention should have a great fun-to-work ratio. Hope to see you soon. 
 

Eileen Hageman, Leadership Chairman 

 

 

 

     Thank you for your 2016 reports!  Thirteen clubs reported with members participating 
in 46 projects, volunteering 1,538.5 hours with $946.66 raised/donated. 

     Public Relations cover more than just publicity. The term public relations describes the 
interrelationships between GFWC, its members, the general public, and other entities, 
including the government. Clubs put articles in their local newspapers regarding their 
club meetings and/or activities.  Some put their meeting information on the local cable 
access channel; have websites and Facebook pages to keep members informed.  Many 
clubs are taking part in community activities and partnering with other organizations.  
When submitting articles to newsletters, websites, social media, and newspapers, always 
make GFWC part of your club name.  !ÎÙÔÉÍÅ ×Å ÃÁÎ ÈÁÖÅ ÏÕÒ ÃÌÕÂÓȭ ÎÁÍÅ ÉÎ ÐÒÉÎÔȟ ÉÎ 
front of the public, we are communicating and promoting our brand and our goals.             
I encourage all clubs to continue to publicize club activities, find creative ways to 
communicate with club members, and keep the public informed of what our organization 
does for the community. 
 

                                  Please feel free to contact me.  

                               Mary Cash  

                                         Communications & PR Chairman 

12109 College St. 

Cedar Rapids, IA  52404-9011 

319/721-6564 

merlyandkate@aol.com  

mailto:merlyandkate@aol.com


 

BEE       Knowledgeable in Legislative News! 
 

'Ï ÔÏ ÔÈÅ '&7# ×ÅÂ ÐÁÇÅȟ #ÌÉÃË ÏÎ Ȱ7ÈÁÔ 7Å $Ïȱȟ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅÎ ÃÌÉÃË ÏÎ Ȱ0ÕÂÌÉÃ 0ÏÌÉÃÙȱȢ  4ÈÅÒÅ ÙÏÕ ÆÉÎÄ ÔÈÅ 
Legislative Action Center. See what is in the News. Look at the Issues that are currently GFWC priorities 
ÒÅÌÁÔÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÏÕÒ ÒÅÓÏÌÕÔÉÏÎÓȢ 3ÔÁÙ ÃÕÒÒÅÎÔ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ ÌÅÇÉÓÌÁÔÉÖÅ ÉÓÓÕÅÓ ÁÎÄ ȰTake Actionȱ ÏÎ ÔÈÏÓÅ ÉÓÓÕÅÓ 

important to you. 

 

Take Action on GFWC's Legislative Priorities 

Protect Women and Children Globally  

Suspending and limiting refugee admissions to the U.S. blocks countless women and children from 
obtaining the refuge they need to avoid and escape violence, including human trafficking, domestic 
violence, and sexual assault. 

End Campus Sexual Assault  

Sexual assault disproportionately affects college women and impedes their ability to participate fully 
in campus life. Educational equity for women and girls requires fair, responsive, fully developed 
campus sexual assault policies, knowledgeable administrators, and, ultimately, an end to sexual 
violence on college campuses. Join GFWC in advocating for safer college campuses for all 
students. 

Urge Congress to Fully Fund Domestic Violence Prevention Programming  

Many domestic violence shelters and rape crisis centers are forced to turn away victims or delay 
counseling because of staff reductions or lack of resources. Congress must provide maximum FY 
2017 funds for services to victims of domestic violence and sexual assault through the Violence 
Against Women Act (VAWA) 
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JOIN THE $100 CLUB  
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     March is Womenõs History Month.  Have you planned anything special  to celebrate it?  Of course,  

history continues to be made. 

     GFWC is sharing posts highlighting the accomplishments of clubwomen throughout history using the 

hashtag #BecauseofHer.  We encourage you to use the hashtag in your posts as well.  Putting the # sign 

before a phrase turns it into a link.  Any questions about this should be directed to pr@gfwc.org. 

     Submit stories of local clubwomen for the GFWC Pinterest page.  Has a clubwomanõs 

accomplishments made your town a better place? 

 You can send a photo with a caption telling about the work notable clubwoman past and present 

have done. 

     GFWC/WHRC will be opening up its quarterly newsletter to clubwomen.  It is primarily written by 

clubwomen.  You can share articles written by you and about your history. 

     History is important!  So get involved with what has 

happened, what is happening and what will be happening. 

    

Gayle Hanna, WHRC Chairman 

WHRC 

 

 

 

The $100 Club is ongoing, and clubs, districts or individuals may contribute as often as they wish. The 

money will be placed in the GFWC/Iowa General Fund to be used for operating expenses. Clubs,       

districts and members who have donated since the last state convention will be recognized at the 2017 

State Convention in Pella, April 21-22.   

Please make checks payable to GFWC/Iowa and earmark the check for the $100 Club by March 31st.        

See you at State Convention!   

 

Finance Chairman, Mary Magill  

Treasurer, Carma Bisinger 

mailto:pr@gfwc.org
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We are asking that you elect your officers promptly and complete the  

pink sheet, sending it to GFWC/Iowa Headquarters.    

We will need the information in order to keep our membership  

records correct. 

Your prompt response is appreciated. 

 

 

Reminder to District Directors  
Please donate a basket equal to $25 in value for the state convention silent auction in April  

in Pella.  Please bring one $5 gift, wrapped, for a door prize.   
 

Attention - Department Chairmen and Special Projects Chairmen  

Please bring one $5 gift, wrapped, to use as a door prize. 

There will be space provided for chairmen to display their projects. 

Thank you to all for your good work and support during this administration.  

PINK SHEET 
CLUB OFFICER INFORMATION  

Pink Sheet  

 Presidentééé.. 

 Vice Presidenté.. 

 Secretary ééé.. 

 Treasurerééé..  

 

 

 



           Iowa Hosts MVR  

Honey Creek Lodge  

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                           

                                                              

 
 

           Mark Your Calendars  
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Address : 12633 Resort Dr.  

Moravia, IA 52571 

Phone : (641) 724-9100 
 

        On Lake Rathbun 
 

         BEE RELAXED 

September 21 -24, 2017 

BEE THERE! 

BEE CASUAL  

                   Watch for   

          Registration Dates 

https://www.google.com/search?newwindow=1&q=honey+creek+resort+address&stick=H4sIAAAAAAAAAOPgE-LWT9c3LEmpMClISdaSzU620s_JT04syczPgzOsElNSilKLiwGJ4hAILgAAAA&sa=X&ved=0ahUKEwjng4vM4JDSAhWk34MKHVyOBAoQ6BMIjgEwEw
https://www.google.com/search?newwindow=1&q=honey+creek+resort+phone&stick=H4sIAAAAAAAAAOPgE-LWT9c3LEmpMClISdbSz0620k_Oz8lJTS7JzM_Tz87LL89JTUlPjS9IzEvNKdbPSCyOL8jIz0u1ApMACMvSgUAAAAA&sa=X&ved=0ahUKEwjng4vM4JDSAhWk34MKHVyOBAoQ6BMIkQEwFA
javascript:void(0)


 

Official Call 

DC²/κLƻǿŀ CŜŘŜǊŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ /ƭǳōǎ 
90th GFWC/Iowa State Convention 

Royal Amsterdam Hotel 
705 East First Street, Pella, IA  50219 

April 21 and 22, 2017 

ά.99 !ƭƭ ¸h¦ /!b .9 ²L¢I DC²/έ 
 

 Club Presidents make copies to inform and share information with members. 
                              Encourage attendance by all club members. 

 

Registration:  Complete one registration form for each member attending the convention 
and send with check payable to GFWC/Iowa, including the meal functions and the $15 
registration fee to the registration chairman, Marlene Eernisse, by April 11, 2017.  No 
refunds after that date, but you may send someone in your place if you are unable to 
attend. 
 

Room Reservations:   Make room reservations at AmericInn, 910 W. 16th St., Pella,  Iowa, 
641-621-1421.  The rate is $89.00 plus tax.  If you are unable to travel from the AmericInn 
to the Royal Amsterdam, some rooms may be available at the Royal, 641-620-8400. 
 

Credentials:  Club credentials will be available at the Registration Desk when you check in at 
the convention.  They will not be mailed out in advance. 
 

Convention Attire:  Convention dress is business casual.   
CǊƛŘŀȅΩǎ /ŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƻƴ .ŀƴǉǳŜǘ !ǘǘƛǊŜ - Dress attire 
Saturday Attire ς Casual dress 
 

Things to Bring:  Items for the Country Store (see newsletter article).  Bring recycle items.  
This year please bring toiletry items:  shampoo, conditioner, bath soap, razor blades, 
toothpaste and floss, deodorant, paper towels, Kleenex for the Freedom House which is set 
to open in Pella.  The home will be for children and women affected by sex trafficking. 
 

Displays and Fundraising Items, including the Country Store, will be set up on Friday 
morning at 8:00 a.m. and Saturday at 8:30 a.m. 

 
 



GFWC/Iowa 90th State Convention 

REGISTRATION FORM  

Make Checks Payable to:  GFWC/Iowa 
Send Registration Form and Check postmarked byτTuesday, April 11, 2017 
To:  Marlene Eernisse, Registration Chairman 
        209 N. Wilson St. 
        Toledo, IA   52342 
        Phone:  641-751-4521   Email:  eernisse@iowatelecom.net 
 

  Name: ___________________________________________________________________ 

  Address: _________________________________________________________________ 

  City: _____________________________________________________________________ 

  Telephone: ________________________ Email: _________________________________ 

  Club Name: ___________________________________  Club Town: __________________ 

  District:  SE______  SW______  NE______  NW______ 

  Present GFWC/Iowa Position held, if applicable: 

  Club: _____________________________________________  District: _______________ 

  State Officer and/or Chairman: _______________________________________________ 

  Voting Delegate for:  Club                         District                         State 
 __________________________________________________________________________ 

(per GFWC/Iowa Bylaws Article XτRepresentation) 

Are you a first-time State Convention Attendee?  __________yes   __________no 
(One first-time attendee from each club has registration waived.) 

One Registration Per Form 

Please mark each meal you will be attending below: 

REGISTRATION FEE . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  $15.00 ______ 

a9![{Υ  ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ !ǇǊƛƭ нлΣ ά¢ŀǎǘŜ ƻŦ tŜƭƭŀέΦ Φ Φ Φ Φ Φ Φ Φ Φ Φ Φ Φ  Φ Φ Φ Φ Φ Φ Φ Φ Φ Φ $26.00 ______ 

   (includes Dutch Custom Style Show, Dutch dancers & authentic Dutch dinner) 

   Friday, April 21, Celebration Banquet . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . $24.00 ______ 

   {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ !ǇǊƛƭ ннΣ [ǳƴŎƘŜƻƴ ά±ŜǘŜǊŀƴǎ ƛƴ !ƎǊƛŎǳƭǘǳǊŜέ Φ Φ Φ Φ Φ Φ Φ Φ Φ Φ Φ $18.50 ______ 

                                                        TOTAL (including Registration and Meals)   $__________ 

   Please specify here if special diet required (gluten free, no green vegetables, vegetarian): 



 

GFWC/Iowa 90th State Convention 

Royal Amsterdam Hotel, Pella, Iowa 

Friday April 21, 2017 

Official Call 

8:00 a.m.       Registration     Hotel Lobby 

9:30 a.m.       Executive Committee Meeting  Board Room 

        (GFWC/Iowa Officers) 

10:00 a.m.      Finance Committee Meeting  Board Room 

10:30 a.m.      Board of Directors Meeting   

         A PROPOSED STANDING RULE CHANGE 

Standing rule 11. (d) Memorial gifts:  The Headquarters secretary shall be authorized to send 

$25 to the GFWC/Iowa Endowment Fund in the case of the death of a board member, a death 

in the immediate family of a current president (father, mother, husband, son, or daughter). The 

Headquarters secretary shall inform the family of the deceased about the memorial gift. 

The Bylaws and Standing Rules Committee recommended that that the above standing rule be amended by adding òpast 

GFWC/Iowa Presidentó to those being honored by a memorial gift. 

Rational: Past GFWC/Iowa presidents should be recognized for the work and dedication they have given to the          

federation. 

The standing rule would now read:  Memorial gifts:  The headquarters secretary shall be authorized to send $25 to 

the GFWC/Iowa Endowment Fund in the case of the death of a board member, a death in the immediate family of a cur-

rent president (father, mother, husband, son, or daughter) or the death of a GFWC/Iowa past president. The Headquar-

ters secretary shall inform the family of the deceased about the memorial gift. 

A PROPOSED RESOLUTION CHANGE 

The Resolution and Bylaws Committee recommended that the following resolution adopted May 17, 2000, be rescinded 

due to its purpose having been accomplished or is no longer relevant. 

GFWC/Iowa Federated Womenõs Clubs recommend the mandatory marking of railroad cars with reflective tape or 
other reflective material, to alert automobile drivers and passengers to the presence of a moving train. 

 

 

Board Attire ς Business Casual 
Friday Night Banquet Attire ς Dressy Attire 

Convention Attire ς Business Attire 



 
 
 
 

 

 
8:00 a.m. Set up Displays and Sale 
8:00 a.m. Registration Opens --------------τττττττ- Marlene Eernisse 
9:30 a.m. Executive Committee Meeting 
10:00 a.m. Finance Committee Meeting 
10:30 a.m. Board Meeting 
 
11:00 to 1:00 p.m. Explore Pella Downtown τ shop and lunch on your own 
 
1:15 p.m.      Convention Convenes 
 Call to Order --------------------------------------------τττ Betty Wade 
 Presentation of Colors ---------------------------------------- Pella American Legion 
 National Anthem led by -------------------------------------- 
 Pledge of Allegiance ------------------------------------------- 
 Welcome and Introductions--------------------------------- Betty Wade 
 Welcome to Pella  ---------------------------------ττττ- Jill Vandervort 
 
1:45 p.m.      Speaker τττττττττττττττττ Michelle Cuppy 
            Cofounder, President/CEO Sew Much Comfort 
 
2:15 p.m.      Business Meeting 
 Adoption of Convention Program ------------------------- Sue Hass 
 Credentials Report -------------------------------------------- Marlene Eernisse 
 {ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ --------------------------------------------- Dargy Baxter 
 ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ --------------------------------------------- Carma Bisinger 
 Finance Chairman Report ------------------------------------ Mary Magill 
 By-laws/Standing Rules/Resolutions ---------------------- Amy Haney, Bette Kuboushek 
  
 Officer Reports 
     
 25ς and 50-Year Member Recognition ττττττ- Nancy Tabor 
 50 ς 100-year Club Celebrations ---------------------------- 
 Membership Awards --------------------------------τττς 

Tentative Schedule of GFWC/Iowa Convention Events 
Friday, April 21, 2017 



 
 
Introduction of Special and Advancement Chairmen ττ Amy Haney 
 
   Legislation Awards ττττττττττττττττ Karen Martinek 
   Photography Awards -----------------------------------------τ Marcia Heronimus 
   Creative Writing/Short Story Awards ---------------------τ Nan Cord 
   Adventures in Reading Report ------------------------------ - Karen Havran 
   ESO ----------------------------------------------------------------τ Evelyn Peterson 
   Clubwoman Magazine ----------------------------------------τ Joan Galloway 
   Communication and Public Relations Awards ττττ- Mary Cash 
   Leadership Awards -------------------------------------------τς Eileen Hageman 
   ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ IƛǎǘƻǊȅ ŀƴŘ wŜǎƻǳǊŎŜ /ŜƴǘŜǊ ------------------τ Gayle Hanna 
 
Announcements and Door Prizes 
  
                                    Visit Displays and Country Store 
 

4:00 p.m.  Members-at-Large Meeting 
5:30 p.m. Welcome Reception  
6:15 p.m. Processional 
6:30 p.m. Celebration Banquet 
  Crafts and Wine 
 
 
 
 
 
 
8:00 a.m. tLtΩǎ aŜŜǘƛƴƎ 
8:00 a.m. Registration Opens τττττττττττττ- Marlene Eernisse 
9:00 a.m. Prelude ------------------------------------ττττττ- Marcia Heronimus 
 
9:15 a.m. Convention Reconvenes 
 Opening -----------------------------------ττττττ-- Betty Wade 
  
   
    

Tentative Saturday, April 22, 2017 



  
  
 Introduction of Community Service Program and Special Project 
    Chairmen--ττττττττττττττςττ- τττττ- Bette Kuboushek 
  
    Arts Community Service Program Awards ττττττττς- Gayle Lehmkuhl 
    Conservation Community Service Program Awards ------ττς Ellen Thon 
    Education Community Service Program Awards τ-ττττς Ann Zlabek 
    Home Life Community Service Program Awards ττττττ Bonita Baughman 
    International Outreach Community Service Program Awards --Donna Hoffman 
    Public Issues Community Service Program Awards ----τττς Mickey Coonfare 
  
 Creativity Awards -------------------------------τττττττττς Betty Wade 
 Endowment ττττττττττττττττττττττ- Margaret McCarthy 
 Members-at-Large Report --------------------τττττττττς Dee Nelson 
 Ϸмлл /ƭǳō aŜƳōŜǊǎΩ wŜŎƻƎƴƛǘƛƻƴ -----------ττττττττ-τ Carma Bisinger 
 First-Time Convention Attendeesτττττττττττττς Betty Wade 
 tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ tǊƻƧŜŎǘ τττττττττττττττττττ- Betty Wade 
 
 Announcements and Door Prizes 
 

                                    Visit Displays and Country Store 
 
12:15 p.m. Veterans in Agriculture Luncheon ττττττττττ Lt. Col. Sonja Finch, 
  Table Grace           USAF 
1:30 p.m. Problem Solving Bowl 
  Scholarships τττττττττττττττττττ- Karen Martinek 
  Domestic Violence Awareness and Prevention Awards τ Cheryl Einsweiler  
  Advocates for Children Awards τττττττττττ- Julia Thoel  
 
 District Basket Winners 
 Announcements and Door Prizes 
 Club Collect τέ[Ŝǘ ¢ƘŜǊŜ .Ŝ tŜŀŎŜ ƻƴ 9ŀǊǘƘέ 
 Adjournment 
 
 Tear Down Displays 
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